
 

Holland Massachusetts Board of Health 
Meeting Date: March 18, 2003 

Members in attendance: Sally Blais, Dave Kowalski, John Robbins, Tom Baltazar 
Meeting Opened: 7:30PM 
Meeting Closed: 8:30PM 

 
John motioned, Dave seconded – Meeting Opened 7:30PM 
 
Minutes of previous meeting read and accepted as written. 
 
Neil Blair representing Victoria Healy  - 24 Halfway Lane.  Seeking Title V certificate of 
compliance.  Problem with water test, initially bacteria were present and a second test was 
performed and indicated that the bacteria were not present.  The second test failed to mention 
the remedy.  The BOH could not issue certificate of Title V compliance.  Mr. Blair was asked to 
produce complete copies of both water tests and a description of possible source of the bacteria 
and a description of how the bacteria were eliminated. 
 
Robert and Marcia Phelps – 11 Masaconic Trail – Came in to inquire about what must be done 
to install a new well.  Sally described the procedure to be followed. 
 
Scott Tetreault – T&L Construction took and passed installer’s test.  Installer’s permit 031803-1 
issued.  Mr. Tetreault was advised about sending in renewal prior to January 31 of next year. 
 
William Weckesser – Lot C Lois Lane – Looking for septic plann approval.  Plan was approved. 
 
John motioned, Dave seconded - Meeting adjourned 8:30PM    


